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Sign up your colleagues
You can support the work of the PSA and your local delegates  
by asking your colleagues to JOIN their union.

25 March 2024

Child Protection in Crisis: No real answers for 
the After Hours Response Team
Staff of the After Hours Response Team (AHRT) have been left no clearer regarding the 
Department’s unilateral changes to the team’s operational arrangements, despite DCJ assurances 
in the Industrial Relations Commission (IRC) that further detailed information would be would be 
made available at a meeting with staff on Friday night.
Last Monday staff of the AHRT held a snap two-hour stop work meeting to protest chronic 
overwork, arbitrary staff suspensions and unreasonable workplace directives . Click on the link to 
read our media release and previous bulletin.
On Tuesday afternoon the IRC convened an urgent conference at the request of the Department, 
with:

•	     DCJ confirming on record that it did not plan to disband the AHRT; and
•	    the parties agreeing to further meetings in an effort to resolve the dispute.

While representatives from the PSA and DCJ will meet again tomorrow afternoon, the union 
remains disappointed the Department has so far been unable to provide any real evidence to 
support its action, despite AHRT staff expressing a willingness to engage in solution focused 
discussions.
The parties are due back in the IRC on 9 April and have been granted leave to apply at short notice 
should they wish.
For further information call the union on 1800 772 679 and ask to speak to a member of our 
Community Services Team.
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13 May 2021

NSW Parliament passes National Heavy  
Vehicle Regulator bill
The Heavy Vehicle Legislation Amendment (National Regulator) Bill 2021, effecting the transfer 
Heavy Vehicle Inspection scheme and Heavy Vehicle National Law functions from Transport for 
NSW (TfNSW) to the National Heavy Vehicle Regulator (NHVR) passed Parliament on 6 May 2021.
The day after Parliament passed the bill, the PSA met with NHVR and TfNSW. TfNSW and 
NHVR assured the PSA consultation will continue; all present agreed to meet regularly as part 
of consultation on the transfer of services and employees, with a wide range of matters to be the 
subject of consultation.
NHVR assured it wishes to take steps to mitigate the transfer’s impact on employees and work with 
the PSA.
At this stage, TfNSW is still in the process of identifying what the ‘dual function’ (i.e. NHVS) roles 
transitioning to NHVR will look like. TfNSW has assured the PSA consultation with the PSA will 
occur once TfNSW has completed this piece of work.
Another meeting with NHVR and TfNSW is scheduled for 24 June 2021. The PSA will continue to 
keep members updated.
If you have any questions, please contact the PSA on 1300 772 679 or at 
membersupport@psa.asn.au.
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